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A u g u s t u s  
L u t h e r a n  C h u r c h  

Augustinian 

Vestry Members Special Area Home Phone E-mail Address 

Gary Wessner President 610-454-0106 gtwess@comcast.net 

Richard Allebach Vice President 610-948-3488 dallebach@verizon.net 

Brian O’Hara Secretary/Worship & Music 610-489-0417 brian.ohara24@gmail.com 

Janice Reiff Treasurer 610-385-7493 janicetreiff@gmail.com  

Frank DePaul Property 215-669-0677 fvdp52@gmail.com 

Jeanne Funk Comm.& Tech. 610-792-3830 jfunk@kpinterface.com 

John Kochel Outreach/Mutual Min. 484-945-0100 John.Kochel@thrivent.com 

Janet Stokes Parish Life 610-948-8554 sjastokes@aol.com 

Deb Augustine Christian Education 610-489-3869 Anniedwebb@verizon.net 

Bob Rodenberger Trust Fund Treasurer 610-489-3280 r.rodenberger7@gmail.com 

Jack Schatz Old Church 610-489-3176  

Karl Stefan Cemetery/Mutual Ministry 610-454-0373 kssurf@verizon.net 

2017 Vestry Members 

Dear brothers and sisters in Christ, 
 

“Jesus went through all the towns and villages, teaching in their synagogues, preaching the good news of 
the kingdom and healing every disease and sickness. When he saw the crowds, he had compassion on them, 
because they were harassed and helpless, like sheep without a shepherd. Then he said to his disciples, ‘The 
harvest is plentiful but the workers are few. Ask the Lord of the harvest, therefore, to send out workers into 
his harvest field” (Matthew 9:35-38). 

 
Jesus knew that the people needed a shepherd. He was determined to rescue as many as possible. Jesus said to 
his disciples, as he speaks to us, “Ask the Lord of harvest . . . to send out workers into his harvest field.” It is 
God’s will that all people come to salvation (2 Peter 3:9). The harvest field be-
longs to the Lord, and God will see that the people needed for the harvest will be 
available. 
 
God invites all of us to be his workers in the harvest field. He doesn’t need us, 
but he gives us the privilege to be involved in this very important work. In his 
sovereignty, God has called and chosen to work through us. What we can offer is 
our time and our talents. In Christ, we can do work that will be blessed into eter-
nity. We begin this all-important work by asking or praying for a successful har-
vest with many workers being sent into the harvest field. Because of our prayers, 
he will provide the workers who are needed. 
 
As we pray for God’s work to be accomplished through workers in the field, we 
are, in essence, allowing him to make us the answers to our own prayers. God will find ways to use our gifts in 
ways that will touch others. We are encouraged to pray for God’s work to be done, and to be involved in doing 
this work personally. God will give us the strength to overcome the excuses that often plague us such as I don’t 
have the time or I’m not equipped. As Paul wrote, “I can do everything through him who gives me 
strength” (Philippians 4:13). 
 
Yours in Christ, 
Pastor Weleck 

mailto:dallebach@verizon.net
mailto:jfunk@kpinterface.com
mailto:r.rodenberger7@gmail.com
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August 2017 
 

It’s been an exciting summer at Augustus in the music department! 

Our seven cases of handbells were refurbished by Al Paul at Schulmerich last month.  They are back, shiny and 
beautiful-sounding!  Thank you to Agnes Holden for the donation that made it possible, and to Bob Ro-
denberger for writing the checks. 

Our Summer Music program for children has begun with almost 20 children. Nearly all are from Augustus this 
year. The children are learning to play xylophones, tone chimes, and drums in order to lead worship on Sun-
day, September 17, at 10:30. 

On Saturday, August 12, we are holding our annual Senior Choir Workshop, in order to start learning music for 
the fall (and maybe Christmas).  If you are a good choral singer, or you know someone who is - plan to join us 
at 9:30 am in the Chapel.  This is a great way to try it out and meet our hearty crew! 

The choir will sing in church for the first time this fall on Sunday, September 10 in the Old Church (10:30 am).  
Be there to surround yourself in our history and the wonderful acoustic of the Old Church as the choir returns. 

This fall, there are some extra celebrations due to the 500th Anniversary of the Reformation and the 300th An-
niversary of Trappe.  On October 27, 28, and probably 29, a German Theatre company is coming to Augustus 
to present an original play “In God’s Own Country,” which tells about Muhlenberg’s arrival here in story and 
song.  I found two videos on YouTube that show this company and (the German language version of) the play.  
You can find them at https://goo.gl/5uJzs2 and https://goo.gl/rdW42H.  

Then on Saturday, November 4, there will be a service celebrating the 300th Anniversary of Trappe in 
Augustus’ Old Church.  This br ief service will include a combined choir  from our  Minister ium Church-
es.  Watch for updates on the time; I believe it will be at 1:00 pm. 

Our Annual Christmas Concert will be on Saturday, December 16 at 3:00 pm.  I am hoping the new breezeway 
fellowship space and elevator will be finished enough that we can have hot chocolate, milk and cookies, and 
pictures with Santa starting at 2:00 pm and then the family-friendly concert beginning at 3:00. 

If you or someone you know is interested in singing with our choir or ringing with our handbell choir, please 
let me know.  God’s blessings on the remainder of your summer! 

~Laurie Mueller  music@augustustrappe.org 

From the Bench 

Some of our  
Beautifully Refurbished  

Handbells 

https://goo.gl/5uJzs2
https://goo.gl/rdW42H
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NOTICE: By order of the Cemetery Committee 

In order to preserve our legacy, the following rules are in effect for the Augustus Cemetery: 

 POTTED PLANTS AND DECORATIONS—May be placed for Easter, Mother’s Day, Father’s Day, Memorial 
Day, and Veteran’s Day. The Cemetery Committee reserves the right to remove these items after 14 days. 

 CHRISTMAS WREATHS AND DECORATIONS—are permitted November 15—March 1. 

 THE CEMETERY COMMITTEE RESERVES THE RIGHT, IN ITS SOLE JUDGEMENT, TO REMOVE ANY 
UNKEMPT OR UNSIGHTLY ITEMS FROM THE CEMETERY PROPERTY. 

 PERMANENT PLANTINGS/ FIXTURES WHITH IMPEDE THE FREE MOVEMENT OF THE LAWNMOW-
ERS ARE PROHIBITED. 

 THE ERECTION OF WALLS, RAILINGS, FENCES, AND BENCHES IS PROHIBITED. 

 POSITIVELY NO MOTORBIKES, ATVS, SKATEBOARDS, OR SNOWMOBILES ALLOWED. 

 NO ALTERATIONS TO FOUNDATIONS ARE PERMITED. 

 THE CEMETERY IS UNATTENDED AND ACCESSIBLE TO THE PUBLIC. ANY PERSONAL PROPERTY 
LEFT OR PLACED ON CEMETERY PROPERTY IS DONE AT THE OWNER’S RISK. 

 PLEASE PLACE ALL REFUSE IN THE DUMPSTER 
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Altar Servers:  9:30 am Acolyte  Crucifer Torch Bearers 

August 6    

August 13    

August 20    

August 27 Ben Richvalsky   

Readers 8:00 am 9:30 am Lector 9:30 am Prayers 

August 6 Karl Stefan Jeannie Funk Alan Shunk 

August 13 Mildred Stuffle Nicole Dubeck Sean McClain 

August 20 Mike Van Blaricum Barbara Burch Barbara Burch 

August 27 Jeff Stuffle John Kochel Jim Lien 

Communion Assistants 8:00 am:  Debra Augustine  

August 6 John Kochel  

August 13 Janice Reiff  

August 20 Bob Rodenberger  

August 27 Jeannie Funk  

Ushers 8:00 am: Early Usher Team  

August Dick Allebach and John Moorehead 

Offering Tabulation   

August 6 Debra Augustine, Karl Stefan, and Jeannie Funk 

August 13 John Kochel, Brian O’Hara, and Frank DePaul 

August 20 Janet Stokes, Jack Schatz, and Gary Wessner 

August 27 Debra Augustine, Karl Stefan, and Jeannie Funk 

Altar Guild 8:00 am: Sally Sweeney    

August Jeannie Funk 

August Worship Assistants 

AUGUST BIRTHDAYS 
Please Note: Due to a problem with our computer network,  

the August Birthday list is not available in time for publication.  
The list will be printed in September. I hope all those with birthdays in  

August have wonderful days!  
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Old Church Model 
 
2018 is the 275th anniversary of the Old Church. Order this treasured keep-
sake to commemorate this special event. The Old Church metal model, first 
produced in the 1960’s has been re-cast. 

This beautiful metal reproduction of the Old Church can be purchased in 
two finishes: metallic finish like the 1960’s run, or done in a hand-painted 
color finish. 
 

Solid Black Finish:  $30 
Hand-Painted Color Finish:  $40 
 

We have 20 models in production in this first production run. We will take pre-orders for a second production 
run. Place your order for a 2017 delivery of the Old Church Model. Money will be collected when you pick 
up this keepsake. 
 

Name:____________________________________________________________________ 

Phone Number:_____________________________________________________________ 

E-Mail: ___________________________________________________________________ 

 
Quantity: 
_______  Solid Black ($30)  _______  Painted ($40) 
 

Community Connections 
1 Corinthians 12:4-6 reminds us that God gives each of us different gifts and talents. What a boring world this would be 
if we all looked and acted alike! God made some of us singers, others teachers, and others listeners. Help your children 
recognize their different talents and how they could best be used to share faith. 

Use a game to help them think creatively of ways to serve others. Put several items in a bag and have family members 
draw them out one at a time, suggesting ways they could be used to serve or help others. Items might include: Bible 
(share God’s word); dust cloth (clean the Sunday school area); can of food (collect food for the hungry); picture book 
(read to someone younger); page of music (sing in a choir); and dollar (give money to those in need). 

Choose a project to work on together to benefit your church or community. Some ideas might be: make a matching game 
for the church nursery by gluing pairs of pictures to index cards; collect food to be distributed to those in need; plant 
flowers to beautify a park. To save money for the project, make a “We Share Because We Care” bank. Clean an empty 
nut can that has a plastic lid. Cut an opening in the lid for coins. Cut a paper cover for the can and label it: “We Share 
Because We Care.” To make decoration stamps, cut several small hearts and crosses from perforated foam rubber shoe 
inserts or foam meat trays. Glue each shape to a small block of wood to create a stamp. Decorate the paper using the 
stamps and an ink pad. Wrap the paper around the can and tape the ends together. 

Use the decoration stamps described above to create “We Care” cards. Decorate folded pieces of construction paper. 
Help each person use the stamps to create a different, but beautiful, effect. Write messages of love inside and send or 
deliver the cards to a care facility, hospital, or prison. 

Create a reminder that each person has God-given talents which can be combined with other people’s talents to do God’s 
work. Trace around each person’s hand on construction paper. Have the person print his or her name and write or draw a 
talent on the hand. Cut out the hand prints, group them in a circle, and place them in a circle on a large sheet of white 
paper and glue them there. At the top of the sheet write: “GOD GIVES US TALENTS.” 

Gather around the circle of hands you made in the previous activity. Join hands 
and have each person thank God for a talent or ability God has given someone 
else in the family. 
 
From Family Newsletters on Disk, copyright 1995 Augsburg Fortress. 



Senior Youth Group News 
By the time you read this, the Mission Trip to Camden NY will be a memory - a great memory - of hard 
work, fellowship, new friends and a feeling of gratitude that comes from helping others.  The Youth Group, 
along with our friends from First UCC Trinity Lutheran in Quakertown thank you for your support in making 
the trip happen, we are looking forward to sharing our experiences with you at ‘Mission Trip Sunday’ this 
fall. 

The week before the trip, the participants were blessed by Pastor K. at the 9:30 
service. It is always a meaningful time while preparing for the adventure. The 
morning of departure, First UCC in Quakertown hosted a breakfast for all of the 
participants, families and Prayer Pals - over 120 people attended to give us a ter-
rific kick-off to the week! 
 
WHAT’S NEXT?? 

The Youth Group season will be starting soon, watch for information regarding the 
first meeting in September!  HOWEVER - Before the school year starts, we had so 
much fun last year, we are looking to do the Reading Fightin’s game again! Stay 
tuned!!  

Graduation Announcements 
 
Kathryn Bubeck graduated Magna Cum Laud in December  2016 from the University of Alabama 

with a Bachelor of Science Degree in Food and Nutrition. She plans to con-
tinue her studies with an internship through Murray State University. 

 
Earl J. Catagnus, Jr. graduated in May from Temple University’s Doctorate 

program in History. Dr. Catagnus’ original research culminated in a 400 
page (approximately 100,000 words) dissertation titled, “Getting Rid of the 
Line: Toward an American Infantry Way of Battle, 1918—1945.” He is 
currently Assistant Professor of History and Security Studies, and the 
Founding Director of the Center for the Advancement of Security Studies at 
Valley Forge Military College. 



Page 8 

Coordinator of Faith Development 
Before I begin this article, I must take a moment to correct a huge omission 
on my part—in last month’s article wrapping up our Vacation Bible School 
event I neglected to thank a VERY important person!  Scott Halteman and 
his crew transported our VBS sets from St. Timothy’s in Fox Chase, re-
paired some of them for Augustus’ use, and returned them to St. Tim’s so 
that they could have a fantastic VBS in July.  Thanks to Scott, we are put-
ting in place a coordination plan for VBS sets that I hope will serve us for 
years to come—thanks Scott! 

Well, it’s summer here in southeastern Pennsylvania.  In Florida, where I lived until four years ago, it’s sum-
mer (almost) all the time so the months of July and August are pretty much business as usual.  Here in Penn-
sylvania I’ve come to appreciate the idea of summer as a sacred time to relax and refresh (yay!) and also to 
reflect on the past program year and look forward to a new one.  In the world of Christian education, summer 
is a time to regroup and plan the upcoming program year.  I have been looking over our Sunday 
school curriculum and talking about music with Laurie Mueller.  Pastor Weleck and I have been 
discussing the upcoming year with our confirmation group.  If you have ideas, suggestions or any 
sorts of input, feel free to send me an email at education@augustustrappe.org.  I would love to 
hear from you! 

Christian Parenting 

Making Choices 
We all hope that our children will make wise decisions throughout their lives. How can we guide 
them in that direction? Since children learn by example, we need to demonstrate how God is a part 
of the decision making process. Include children in appropriate family decisions. Begin the decision 
making process with a prayer asking for God’s guidance. 

In the upper elementary grades, your child will learn that choices that are pleasing to God are not always the choices of 
his or her peers. Your child will need encouragement and support to help him or her stay with the right choice in spite of 
what “everyone else” might be doing. Make family Bible story reading and devotions part of your household routine. 
Tell your child about times when your faith made it possible for you to stand firm on a decision that was unpopular with 
your friends. Don’t be afraid to share your mistakes as well. As your child’s faith matures, so will the ability to discern 
which choices are compatible with his or her faith. 
 
From Family Newsletters on Disk, copyright 1995 Augsburg Fortress. 

Back to Sunday School! 
 

The first day of Sunday school for 2017/2018 is September 10!  
 

Families should plan to arrive at 9:00 am to meet the teachers and decorate class bulletin boards.  

During the 10:30 service, Pastor Weleck will bless our Sunday School staff.  

After church, we’ll have our Rally Day Picnic. 
 

This is going to be a great day to start our new Sunday School year! 
 

Look for e-mails as the date gets closer, but mark your calendar now! 

mailto:education@augustustrappe.org
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